Board of Director Meeting Summary:  
December 13th, 2008
The MCA Board of Directors met on December 13th, 2008 at Memorial Union, in Columbia Missouri.  Members present: Ed Baur, Thomas Rehmeier, Bob Howe, Ron Luther, Bob Holliman, and Tim Campbell,  Absent: Bill Wright, John Sutton & John Weidner.  The next meeting was set for March 7th, at 2pm.
A number of candidates for the Missouri Chess Hall of Fame were discussed.  John Ragan, the all time leader with 11 state championships, was elected.  
New Business:  Bob Holliman suggested the expansion of the terms directors serve.  The board tentatively agreed on changing the terms from one year to two year terms.  
Mr. Holliman plans to initiate the bylaw change process to allow approval of this plan.  
Ron Luther presented a draft for a Mission Statement and 
Code of Conduct for Board Members.  These were discussed and will be revised and reviewed at the next meeting.
Thomas Rehmeier has agreed to run the Missouri Open again this year as a Chess Festival, with numerous side events to go along with the main event.  The board approved a new plan for the Invitational portion of the event.  A copy of that proposal is listed below.
Ed Baur reported that the Gateway Chess League was prepared to run the Scholastic Championship and the Denker/Polgar qualifying events.  Both will be held at the Capital Plaza Hotel in Jefferson City, on February 28th and March 28th respectively.  The board affirmed that the Feb. 28th event is the only official sanctioned state scholastic championship, and that the board will do all it can to get word out on the sanctioned event. 
As always, members are invited and encouraged to give their comments or thoughts to their Board of Directors representatives before the next meeting.
